
Duluth Preschool
An Inside Look



           Duluth Preschool STARTED with HEAD START in 1965!!
President Lyndon B Johnson, declared 
War on Poverty in his 1965 State of the 
Union Speech and a team of experts from 
Yale and Harvard set to work developing a 
preschool program that would help 
communities meet the needs of 
disadvantaged preschool children.

Fun Fact #1: The original Head Start program in Duluth was an 8 week summer 
program at Lincoln Park Elementary School.
Fun Fact #2: We are the only Head Start program in MN where a school district 
is the grant recipient.



Comprehensive services set 
Head Start apart

Health: We make sure families have health insurance, a 
medical and dental home, and access mental health 
resources.

Social Services: programs and services that improve 
the well being of individuals, families, and communities

Family Engagement: Includes having a Parent Policy 
Council that is part of our program governance.

Comprehensive Services: The Foundation 
of Head Start

https://eclkc.ohs.acf.hhs.gov/video/comprehensive-services-foundation-head-start
https://eclkc.ohs.acf.hhs.gov/video/comprehensive-services-foundation-head-start




                             Head Start Management Wheel





         We are in the final year of our current grant cycle



Current Grant Goals:

High Quality Inclusive Classrooms: a partnership with Early Childhood Family 
Education 

Walking the Talk of Equity: Establishing Oshki-Inwewin; closing opportunity 
gaps

Increasing Resilience by Supporting Health and Wellness for All: Wellness Team 
for staff; Partnership with YMCA; Facilitating time in nature





Membership and Responsibilities

Policy Council Governing Board/ School Board

Each agency must establish and maintain a Policy 
Council responsible for the direction of the Head 
Start program at the agency level.

In Duluth, Head Start parents are eligible to run for 
Policy Council. Elections are held each fall, with 
parents from all program options and locations. 
Current Policy Council members facilitate the 
election of new board members prior to dissolving 
their leadership roles.

The Head Start Act (2007) clearly defines who 
should be part of the Governing Body. This 
requirement is very intentional to ensure the 
Governing Body is diverse and represents the skill 
set needed to run a federally funded organization 
that serves our nation's most vulnerable children 
and their families. 

 In Duluth, the Governing Board is elected by the 
citizens of Duluth when they elect ISD709 School 
Board members.

Parents of children currently enrolled in each 
program option must be proportionately 
represented on Policy Council.

The Governing Board have legal and fiscal 
responsibility for the program.







The Big Three: Regulations that Guide Head Start: Live links

Head Start Program Performance Standards

Head Start Act

Uniform Administrative Requirements, Cost Principles and Audit 
requirements for federal awards

https://eclkc.ohs.acf.hhs.gov/sites/default/files/pdf/performance-standards-final.pdf
https://eclkc.ohs.acf.hhs.gov/sites/default/files/pdf/hs-act-pl-110-134.pdf
https://www.ecfr.gov/current/title-45/subtitle-A/subchapter-A/part-75#subject-group-ECFR640bc005c7f52f6
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